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Pennock City Council Meeting 

Tuesday, June 3, 2025  

 

Pennock City Council held their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, June 3, 2025 at 

7:00 p.m. at the Pennock Community Center.  The following members were present 

Mayor Kevin Crowley, Council members Jeff Arends, Bruce Bastin, Lance Crowe and 

Shane Dillabough.  Also present maintenance employee Donavan Peters, Deputy Meghan 

Dimler, resident Kerry Gross and Nancy Stredde. 

 

Mayor Crowley called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Motion by Council member Arends to accept the agenda as presented; Council member 

Bastin seconds the motion.  The motion passed. 

 

Motion by Council member Crowe to approve the Consent Agenda which consisted of 

the May 6, 2025 Council minutes and to pay all the June claims; Council member 

Dillabough seconds the motion.  The motion passed.  

 

 

OPEN REPORTS AND DISCUSSION 

 

Sheriff’s Report – Deputy Dimler was present for the sheriff’s report.  There were 54.35 

hours for the month of May. 

 

 

CITIZENS FORUM 

 

Nancy Stredde 

• Made a request for two (2), one (1) day liquor licenses for Pennock Fun 

Days. 

o Friday, August 1, 2025  5:15 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. 

o Saturday, August 2, 2025  5:00 p.m. – 11:59 p.m.  

• Asked if there was an ordinance on how many vehicles a resident can have 

and not have current tabs.  Clerk Johnson will send out letters. 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

Exchanging Kubota Lawn Mower – There was discussion.  No action was taken. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Parks – There was discussion.  No action was taken. 

 

Building Inspector with Townships – Mayor Crowley talked on the possibility of 

combining the City of Pennock’s building inspector with a few townships. 



 

 2 

 

Watch for Children Signs – Resident Collins requested signs on Dakota Avenue NE and 

4th Street NE.  Clerk Johnson will order a couple. 

 

 

OTHER BUSINESS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

There was nothing. 

 

 

COUNCIL MEMBERS 

 

There was nothing. 

 

 

Being no further business Council member Dillabough made a motion to adjourn the 

meeting; Council member Arends seconds the motion.  The motion passed.  The meeting 

was adjourned at 7:57 p.m.  Official minutes will be approved at the next meeting. 

 

Dawn Johnson 

Administrator/Clerk-Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


